
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.02.19
2.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Mike Tregenza,  Steffan Chambers, Edward Griffiths, Steffan Jones,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
2.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), . John Ellis Williams, Edward Williams, John Ceri Evans, Jonathan Greenfield, Sion Ifor Williams.
2.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked Cllr. Edward Williams for carrying out the work of placing the electricity transformer underground by Talybont toilets.

The Chairman informed the Council that Natural Resources Wales are going to carry out the work of opening the mouth of Ysgethin River near Rowen and he asked if it would be possible to send Liz Saville Roberts M.P. a word of thanks for helpint to getting this work to be done.

2.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 8th 2019 were found to be correct. 
2.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising.

2.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Emrys Jones declared an interest in the planning application for Sarnfaen Caravan Park, Talybont and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the applicaion was discussed.

Cllr. Edward Williams declared an interest in the planning application for Ty Bennar, Talybont and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the applicaion was discussed.
2.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Because of the absence of Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams it was not possible to receive a report but the Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from him stating that he would be sending the reports for December and January to her so that she can forward them onto the Memb ers.
2.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Application to vary condition no. 17 of planning permission NP5/58/72B dated 05/08/2014 to amend site layout

Tan y Foel, Ffordd y Capel, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/72K)
Defer giving a decision on the above application until an explanation of what condition no. 17 is has been received.

Demolish existing single storey flat roof extensions and the erection of two storey extensions - Tŷ Bennar, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/615)
Support this application.
Conversion of store/ games room to two self-catering holiday accommodation units - Sarnfaen Farm Caravan Park, Talybont (NP5/58/L205K)
Support this application.
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
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2.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £39,248.53 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £1,415.14 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because the cost ofcutting the grass of the public footpaths was not as much as what had been earmarked (£1,500 earmarked and the spend was £960), or the cost of cutting the grass in the cemeteries (£3,500 earmarked and the spend was £2,005) and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked).
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
The Clerk reported in the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that a meeting of the above had been held on the 25th of last month but there was nothing much to report and that the annual general meeting will be held on the 23rd April. It was made known that Mrs Meinir Thomas had shown an interest to run the Youth Club in the village.
C   Village Hall
The Chairman reported that he had received a copy of the minutes of meetings of the above which had been held on the 13th December and on the 10th January. Great concern was voiced that the Treasurer of the committee had been asked to resign and also the manner in the way he was asked to do this. It was agreed to send a letter to the secretary of the committee to congratulate the various people who had worked hard to refurbish the hall floor. Also the Chairman made it known that Patricia Lill wanted to change a bit on the hall cafe but it was agreed that this is nothing to do with the Council.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a copy of an e-mail from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams that he had sent to the National Park office asking for the application that has been re-submitted for the above development to be called in and put in front of the Authority’s planning committee for consideration and therefore it would have a better chance. It was agreed there was a need to ask Cllr. Jones Williams to contact the National Park again to state that the Police and the Highways Department are supporting the above application. 
E   Salt Bins 
The Clerk reported that she had found the correspondance that shows that the Council had purchased 14 salt bins on the 7th February 2012 for the purpose of placing them in various locations in both villages that the Council thought should have one and Gwynedd Council was not providing one there. Because that the Gwynedd Council Highways Authority was not willing for these bins to be placed in these public places that they had been kept in storage since then. The Clerk reported further that she had contacted Mr. Darren Bowater to ask if these bins were still in storage with him and that Mr. Bowater had confirmed they were. It was agreed to leave the matter on the table at the moment.
F   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that she had received minutes of a meeting of the above that had been held on Thursday night January 17th and that the present Directors had stated that there are now five volunteer Directors on the Board with another one in the proecess of becoming the 6th. It was also stated that the Board will be releasing a statement stating firmly that the pool is not going to be demolished and that a hotel was going to be built on the site instead as recent rumors suggested. It was also made known that they have empolyed a new member of staff and that they are going to replace the chains on the climbing wall.
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2.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Legal Department

The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Mr. Sion Huws from the above department with regard to providing training on the Code of Conduct and that he stated that they were now in a position to go ahead with the process of the new pilot scheme and the intention was to offer a trainer rather than arrange a formal course. Therefore if the Council was able to arrange a suitable centre and arrange that members attend (as a Council or individual or jointly with other Councils if possible), then they will be able to provide a trainer. They ask for at least 10 but no more than 20 to attend, that the room is suitable with a means of using their projector if possible. They will be offering training that will take around 1.30-2 hours. There will be two elements to it i.e overview of the Code of Conduct and the regime and concentrate on the main points, that are in their view more relevant from day to day. There will also be a chance for the Council as they organize to identify any particular aspect that we would like to include. There is an intention of raising a nominal charge to cope with the costs of £25.00. If the Council has an interest they would be grateful if we could offer a date or dates and then they can move ahead with the arrangements. It was agreed not to hold this training session at the moment.
B   Gwynedd Council – Treasurer’s Department

Received an e-mail from the above together with a link regarding completing a survey regarding the Council’s Financial Strategy Survey. The Clerk reported that she had forwarded this e-mail to everybody that has an e-mail address and that she had also provided paper copies to ones without e-mail addresses. The Clerk stated that this survey had to be completed by the 31st of last month. 

C   Gwynedd Council – Transport Department
Received an e-mail from the above together with a link regarding completing a survey regarding the Council’sPublic Transport Review. The Clerk reported that she had forwarded this e-mail to everybody that has an e-mail address and that she had also provided paper copies to ones without e-mail addresses. The Clerk stated that this survey had to be completed by the30th of April. 

D  Gwynedd Council  – Education Department
Received an e-mail from the above department together with a copy of the Statutory Notice regarding changing the age range of Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School from 4-11 to 3-11 and this will be starting on the 1st September 2019. Also stating that the period of being able to object to this Notice will be coming to an end on the 13th February 2019.
E  Gwynedd Council  –  Legal Department
Received a copy of a Notice regarding Prohibition and Restriction of waiting and Street Parking Places (Meirionnydd Area) 2019 and asking if the Council has any comments or objections regarding notice “No waiting at any time” Class 1 Road – A496 on both sides of the road by its junction with the road leading to Ffordd Isaf and the notice “No waiting 8am-6pm 1st April – 30th September” The Main Road – A496 on the western side of the road at its junction with the road leading to Ffordd Isaf for a distance of 5 meters in a northerly direction. It was agreed there were no comments or objections for this to be done.
F   Snowdonia National Park 

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that the Authority has published the Inspector’s Report on the Examination into the Revised Eryri Local Devlopment Plan (2016-2031) and that it is available for inspection at the Park’s office.
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G   Snowdonia Aerospace 
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. David Young, one of the Directors of the above site informing the Council that they are going to have a vehicle on the main runway in the airfield on the 6th or 7th of this month that will be carrying out engineering tests and that they have been advised that this will be really noisy. These tests will be taking place between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. but it will not be running all day.
H   Mr. Evan Owen 
Received a reply from the above to the e-mail that was received last month and stating that he was referring to the consultation with the Local Development Plan since the time they had started to build when it was found out that there were no green wedges despite Councillors stating there were some. It was decided to leave this on the table.
2.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £5,656.81 in the current account, £7,554.26 in the reserve account and £144.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes       -   £147.00 (wages) + £169.34 costs = £316.34 
One Stop                               -  £67.15 – union jack flag

Huws  Gray                        -     £69.98  -  materials to place electricity transformer underground by Talybont toilets

Mr. M. C. Jones                 -   £125.00 -  christmas tree by Talybont toilets

Village Hall Committee        - £33.00 - hire of hall for carol ’81 evening
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £141.60 - translation services
The Treasurer reported further that she had sent a letter asking Ms Luned Fon Jones from the Finance Department, Gwynedd Council if she would be willing to act as an Internal Auditor for the Council again this year and that she had agreed to this. The Members also agreed to this.

2.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was made known that a gate post by the school needed attention and Cllrs. Ifor Williams and Edward Williams agreed to deal with this matter.

There is a need to let the Highways Department know that there are pot holes in the road on top of Ffordd y Capel and also on Gors y Gedol Drive.

Concern was voiced that the flashing light by the school is flashing all the time and it was agreed  to ask for this to be sorted and corrected.

It was agreed to ask Mr. Gary Martayn to cut the path that goes down towards the beach from Ysgethin Road.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
562

